WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
MAY 10, 2004
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, at 7:30 p.m. on May 10, 2004. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present was Kenneth Chamberlain, Elmer Phelps and Bruce Dean. Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle. 
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of April 12, 2004  regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried,
Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and place on file. Motion carried.
Public Comment: Bruce Dean, Business Manager-RE: Associate Government Services, Inc.
addressed the board..  Their firm has several qualified and certified inspectors for building,
plumbing, mechanical and electrical as well as handling the zoning and land division administration. They would be willing to be back up inspectors for our inspectors if we had a need. They would be willing to take on the electrical inspections that the state is doing for us, since we don't have our own electrical inspector. He will send us their rate fees. He exited at 7:50 p.m.
Zoning Board of Appeals-Elmer Phelps stated that the ZBA met on April 14 to consider the variance request from Marshall & Nancy Anderson. The board approved the variance and the board met tonight and approved the minutes of the April 14 meeting. The Zoning minutes were reviewed and will be placed on file.
Zoning Administrator-Kenneth Chamberlain gave his report for April. Permits include: (1) new address assignment; (2) Zoning permits; (2) Building permits; (3) Plumbing & Mechanical permits. 2004 Year to Date permits include: (3) new address assignments; (7) Zoning permits; (9) Building permits; and (16) Plumbing & Mechanical permits.
Year to date land division in 2004: Five divisions resulting in eight splits.
Year to date Estimated Value of issued Building permit: $942,130.00. 
Total fees collected in April was $1,943.93; year to date for 2004 is $7,279.18.
He had one farmer that question whether he needed to pay for zoning permit on an agricultural building. The consensus of the board was that since he has to check out the area where building will be and take time to issue permit that a fee should be collected.
Old Business: Copier, Clerk Oesterle reported that she hadn't done anything about it due to the fact if we do have an office at the hall, we might require a larger copier than one for a home office or also have it with a fax. Board suggested clerk contact some other townships and see who they used to get their office coordinated and who setup the computer system and hookups with the county & state.
Communiqués:
Locke Township-RE: Cemetery Fees Update for our records
Ingham County Road Commission-RE: Summer hours will be Monday – Thursday from 6:30 a,m. - 5:00 p.m. Closed Fridays. This starts on May 10, 2004 - September 2,
2004.

RE: Copy of Resolution that amended Rules, Standards and Procedures for Driveways, Banners and Parades upon or over Ingham County Commission right of way were handed our to each board member, Zoning Administrator and Zoning Board Chairperson and one placed on file.
RE: No restrictions for placement of residential driveway for Marshall Anderson  will be filed with the Zoning Board of Appeals request.

Representative Dianne Byrum-RE: Invitation for the unveiling of the James M. Pelton Firefighters Memorial Highway-Mason Fire Station on Friday, May 14,2004 at 6 p,m.
The Par-Plan News- RE: newsletter. 5
Park Minutes-were distributed and reviewed and placed on file.

Entered Larry Josephson at 8:15 p.m. He addressed the board as a volunteer fireman Stockbridge Township and since he lives in our township he would like the board to consider installing a siren that would be activated from Stockbridge Township Fire Hall when bad weather & tornadoes are sighted. The board requested the cost of such a project and Mr. Josephson will get that information for us before we make any decision on the matter.
Other Business: None.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf not to pay Ingham Township for PI accident that occurred on the West side of Meech Road & Iosco Road on 4/30/04. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, .seconded by Trustee Graf to pay all the bills presented. Motion carried. 

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Carole Oesterle, Clerk
